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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
The construction of a new playground for our Junior students commenced on last Monday, 11th November.  The installa-

tion team has been making amazing progress and expects to complete the construction ahead of the scheduled            

completion date of Friday, 22nd November. 

Students have been asking many questions about the playground and we are excited about the opening ceremony which 

will be scheduled as soon as the construction is ready for use. 

 
John Mooney 

Principal 
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VALUE OF THE FORTNIGHT 

We will study the value, Respect, for the next fortnight. 

At Monday’s Middle School Assembly, students and staff gathered to watch a video  

explaining the importance of Remembrance Day, listened to a Vietnam Veteran (Mr H) 

and held one minute’s silence to commemorate and show our gratitude and respect for 

all our brave men and women who have courageously fought for the freedoms and 

rights that we have in Australia. 

The 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month marks the special time that we          

commemorate the end of the First World War. It was on the 11th of November 1918 

that the Germans called for an armistice (suspension of fighting) in order to have a 

peaceful settlement. 

Many people wear red poppies because they were among the first to flower in the    

devastated battlefields of northern France and Belgium in the First World War. They have become a symbol of              

Remembrance. 

Dianne Wright 
Campus Principal, Middle School 

DIARY DATES 2024/2025 

THURSDAY 19TH DECEMBER - Last day of Term 4 for students 

FRIDAY 20TH DECEMBER - Last day of Term 4 for staff 

WEDNESDAY 29TH JANUARY - First day of Term 1 for students 

Middle School Breakfast Club runs on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings. 

Toast and cereal is offered on Tuesday and cereal offered on Wednesday. 

Thank you, Middle School Breakfast Club Staff 

MIDDLE SCHOOL BREAKFAST CLUB 

SUBWAY ORDERS ARE AVAILABLE TO STUDENTS EACH WEEK ON A WEDNESDAY.   
 
There are special Subway envelopes available at the office of either campus.  Please 
fill in details with the correct money included and hand these to the Office any time 
before Tuesday 10.00am each week.   

SUBWAY ORDERS 
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MIDDLE SCHOOL STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
MSA  BEN P 

For trying his best in Mindfulness. 

MSB  AREEB R 

For always smiling and using manners. 

MSC  BLAYDEN C 

For outstanding work on clock reading and telling time. 

MSD  ZOE S & INDUJAA M 

For being very helpful. 

MSE  KAYLA T 

For completing all her activities in Literacy. 

MSF  MU A 

For always being a great role model to her peers. 

MSI  ERIC S 

For his amazing help making our Halloween treats in the 

cooking room. 

MSJ  ALEX H 

For a sensational attitude and great classroom            

discussion contributions. 

 

 

RIELLY 

AREEB 

BLAYDEN 

ZOE 

INDUJAA 

KAYLA 

MU 

ERIC 

ALEX 

ZIJA 

KANE 

INDEGO 

JOEL 

MIDDLE SCHOOL MILKSHAKE AWARDS 

MSK  ZIJA J 

For being brave enough to sing on his own and do a            

wonderful job. 

MSL  KANE B 

For always giving his best in everything he does in class. 

ESO  INDEGO T 

For being helpful during girls club and doing all the girls 

makeup. 

 

 

The Victorian Government is delivering the School Saving Bonus – a one-off $400 support for government school         
students from Prep to Year 12 in 2025. 

From Tuesday 26 November 2024, you will receive an email from the Department of Education with your unique $400 
School Saving Bonus code. 

The School Saving Bonus will help families cover the cost of uniforms, textbooks, excursions, activities and more. 

If you have multiple children enrolled in Victorian government schools for 2025, you will receive one School Saving     
Bonus code email per child. These emails might arrive on different days. Please make sure to check your spam/junk 
email folder. 

Parents and carers can use the School Saving Bonus code in store at school-nominated suppliers. Parents and carers can 
also choose to access the School Saving Bonus online system, where they can allocate part or all the $400 bonus to use 
at school nominated-online suppliers or for school activities.  To learn more about the School Saving Bonus, visit 
www.vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus 

A step-by-step user guide will be available on the webpage on 26 November.   

If you have not received your School Saving Bonus code via email by Friday 29 November, please contact the                

Department of Education by emailing school.saving.bonus@education.vic.gov.au 

PARENT AND CARER SCHOOL SAVING BONUS CODE DISTRIBUTION 
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ATHLETICS UPDATE 

State Finals (Primary) 

On Wednesday 6th November, six Middle and Junior students represented the school at the State Finals at Lakeside        

Stadium. 

Students fought gallantly in the hot and windy conditions, especially the grueling 800m. We achieved the following     

results:  

1st  

Fred G – 200m 

Fred G – 800m 

Miley C – 200m 

Mohamed L – 200m  

2nd  

Mohamed L – 800m 

Angelia T  – 200m 

5th  

Miley C – Long Jump 

6th 

Elijah R – Shot Put 

Ben P – Shot Put 

Students who won their event received a Rebel gift voucher. Miley kindly used her voucher to buy a gift for her team-

mate and friend Elijah.  

A 30 minute thunder and lightning delay prevented the team from contesting the 100m.  

This was the third and final competition for the team in the SSV series which began back in September. It was wonderful 

to see the progression in the performances across the series as students gained in confidence. 

The students got to meet Olympians Georgia Griffith and Rhydian Cowley. Mohamed was amazed at how heavy        

Rhydian’s Olympic bronze medal was! 

A big thank you to Emma Barrett for supporting the team on the day. 

Chris Winter  

Athletics & Cross Country Coach 
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DANDENONG SHOW 

Congratulations to all students who had entries in the Dandenong Show last weekend. Lots of certificates were awarded 

for your hard work!. 
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DANDENONG PAKENHAM NOBLE PARK 
NARRE  

WARREN CRANBOURNE 
ENDEAVOUR  
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DANDENONG SHOW 

SPORTS STAR OF THE WEEK AWARDS 

Roman 
JSG 

Derren 
JSA 

Areeb 
MSB 

Micah 
MSF 

Navindu 
SSI 

Hannah 
MSK 

Manaia 
SSP 

Eliza 
JSJ 
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